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      City Council Agenda Communication 
 

 
 
Meeting Date:  July 5, 2022 
 
Prepared By:  Dennis Carr – City Engineer 
 
Agenda Item:  N. Cummings Mill and Overlay 
 
Explanation:  Staff had budgeted to mill and overlay N. Cummings from Boyd parkway (Us 24) to the 
northern City maintenance limits at the entrance of Oak Ridge Park. Staff requested bids from both 
Tazewell County Asphalt as well as UCM.  
 
Tazewell County Asphalt responded that they would not be submitting a quote, because they do not 
like to do work this close to highways. Their company is better suited for local roads and parking lots.   
 
UCM’s quote was a little higher than expected due largely to the traffic control requirements along the 
bypass and coordination with IDOT. With the increased cost in oil, staff reduced the planned 2” 
asphalt thickness by ½” to bring the project in under budget. The 1.5” thickness matches the last IDOT 
mill and overlay in the turn lanes. The detector loops were placed directly under the last overlay, so 
there is the chance we avoid getting into the loops with the thinner section. 
 
Fiscal Impact:  Staff budgeted $300,000 for this project. UCM’s quote is for $257,094.54 and 
includes reestablishing the pavement markings that are out there now. 
 
Recommendation Summary: Staff recommends the Public Works Committee move the approval of 
UCM’s quote of $257,094.54 with a not to exceed amount of $275,000 to City Council for approval. 
Any potential repairs to the traffic signal detector loops will be done in coordination with IDOT 
outside of the current project budget. 
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